
 

 
 
P.O. Box 1749 
Halifax, Nova Scotia 
B3J 3A5 Canada    

Item No.         15.4.1        
  
  

Request for Regional Council’s Consideration 

X Included on Agenda 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Thursday) 

 Added Item 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Thursday) 
 

 Request from the Floor 

Date of Council Meeting:  September 17, 2019 

Subject:  Artisanal Vending, Ferry Terminal Park 

  
That the Halifax Regional Council request a staff report on amending By-Law C-501 to add Ferry 
Terminal Park to part C of Schedule B to permit artisanal vending to occur in this location. 

Reason:  
 
Bylaw C-501 allows for artisanal vending (painter, photographer, silversmith, weaver, jeweller, candle 
maker, leather worker or other artisan) at Nathan Greene Square, Sackville Landing, and Spring 
Garden Road. A local artist has expressed an interest in acquiring a vending license in Downtown 
Dartmouth, but there are currently no artisanal vending licenses available beyond the three Downtown 
Halifax locations. Allowing for artisanal vending would be a low-cost way of placemaking on the 
Dartmouth waterfront. 

Outcome Sought:  
 
Staff recommendation report 

Councillor Sam Austin 
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